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 Concerning the consolidation of recurrent Umoja support costs under the 2016/17 
UNLB proposed budget, the Advisory Committee notes that Umoja and other enterprise 
systems such as iNeed are used by all Secretariat entities and stresses that such costs should 
be shared in a transparent manner across all user entities and funding sources. It trusts that 
details on a Secretariat-wide cost recovery framework for Umoja and other enterprise systems 
hosted by the SGITT will be provided in the context of the next progress report on the 
implementation of the ICT strategy. The Committee also stresses the need to establish a 
comprehensive performance management framework for the delivery of Secretariat-wide ICT 
services with clear lines of responsibility and accountability, as well as for measuring the 
quality of the services provided and the levels of customer satisfaction across all Secretariat 
entities. 
 
 Concerning the Secretary-General’s proposals on the Tenant Units, pending 
clarification on a number of issues discussed in its report on the peacekeeping support 
account, the Advisory Committee is recommending against relocation of the Integrated 
Training Service to Entebbe and abolishment of the related 5 posts at UNLB. 
 
 Concerning scalability, the Advisory Committee recognizes the differences in the 
nature of the activities of the Regional Service Centre in Entebbe and those of UNLB, and 
notes that any scalability model developed for UNLB must take into account the specificities 
of its activities, operational environment and many other factors. The Committee encourages 
the Secretary-General to continue to focus on the development of a scalability model for 
UNLB that allows adaptation of the level of its own capacities to the expansion and 
contraction of the overall volume of peacekeeping activity of the United Nations.  
 
Finally, Mr Chairman 
 
 The Advisory Committee’s recommendations on the Secretary-General’s proposals 
regarding posts and positions, consultants, official travel, acquisition of vehicles and 
replenishment of SDS would result in an overall reduction of $2.7 million to the proposed 
budget of UNLB for  the 2016-17 period.  
 
Thank you, Mr Chairman. 


